
July 10, 2018 

City of Vancouver 

City Clerk's Department 

435 West 12th Avenue, Third Floor 

Vancouver, BC VSY 1V4 

Attention: Darren Lee, Project Facilitator 

Dear Mr. Lee: 

Translink 

400 - 287 Nelson's Court 

New Westminster, BC V3L OE? 

Canada 

Tel 778.375.7500 

www.translink.ca 

South Coast British Columbia 
Transportation Authority 

Re: Development Permit Application DP-2018-00166 for 650 West 41st Avenue {Oakridge Centre) 

The City of Vancouver is considering a Development Permit Application request for Oakridge Centre to 

add more than 3.7 million additional square feet of residential, commercial and civic uses at the 

intersection of 41
st 

Avenue and Cambie Street. The site is served by the Oakridge-41st Avenue Canada 

Line SkyTrain Station and frequent bus services on Cambie Street and 41
st 

Avenue. 

In lead up to the City's consideration of this application at the July 23, 2018 Development Permit Board 

meeting, Translink would like to advise that the proponent has been engaged in Translink's Adjacent 

and Integrated Development ("AID") program. In the proponent's Pre-DP Application Plans- UDP 

Edition dated May 16, 2018, Section 7.5 pertains to the Transit Plaza and notes: 

" ... A large civic style canopy covers the plaza and is visible from the major traffic arteries. A 

restaurant below grade connected to the station is proposed as well as an additional stairway 

connecting to the plaza .... " 

The plans also appear to show a rebuilding of the station house and a variety of vertical circulation and 

plaza changes including open areas below the canopy into the Translink concourse. 

On May 28, 2018, the proponent provided these plans to Translink and advised of the evolving concept 

design and their desire to pursue concourse level integration. 

In a preliminary review of the proposed physical alterations to our assets, with respect to the drawings 

provided at that meeting, we advised that while we are open to considering integration options, any 

potentially acceptable integration design would also need to: 

• be secured at grade as well as from the proposed integration access point;

• resolve Translink Building Code and fire separation requirements so that emergency exiting

requirements associated with the development are not channeled through any of the station

vertical circulation elements; and

• provide an electrical and mechanical capacity review to access any residual capacity and/or

what additional provisions may be required to support the added infrastructure.
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